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Brookfield Farm, plans for large housing estate of 1400 houses.
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To:Consultations <Consultationsﬁcanterbury.gov.uk>

| OBJECT to the development of housing on Land at Brooklands Farm. The reasons are listed below:

The development is massive with plans for 1400 houses which will lead to huge increase in traffic with the
addition of a slip road off the New Thanet Way onto a quite local road. The traffic increase will increase noise and
emissions affect the wellbeing of the residents of Chestfield Village.

The roundabout at the end of Chestfield road is already too busy at peak times to be able to cope with existing
traffic volumes. Extra traffic from the slip road onto the A299 plus the traffic from cars in the 1400 new homes on
Brookfield Farm will overload the capacity of the junction causing extra pollution and logjams of traffic that needs
to go under the railway bridge at the roundabout to access Swalecliffe and Tankerton areas.

Finally, we are concerned with impact of the loss of large are of valuable farmland and the biodiversity modern
farming methods support. Evidence of the wildlife supported on south street can be heard by birdsong and
butterflies This will be sadly lost if CCC gives into pressure to build this huge housing estate.

Kind regards

Jillian McDonald
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